	              Town of Lincoln Monthly Board Meeting Minutes August 19th, 2020
The monthly town meeting for the Town of Lincoln was held on Wednesday August 19th, 2020 at 6 pm at the town hall.  Meeting was held inside the townhall with all present social distancing and wearing masks during the meeting.
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Ray Secrist.  Members present, Ray Secrist Chairman, Bruce Auseth, Cody Ritscher Supervisors, Kathy Schultz Treasurer, and Carolyn Thomsen Clerk.  Dennis Bork County board representative was present for the meeting.  Clerk noted all notices were posted as required. 
Minutes were read by Clerk. Bruce Auseth made motion to approve minutes, Cody Ritscher second. 
Treasurer’s balance reflected $26,452.30 in checking and $43,703.89 in savings for total of $70,156.19. 
Town orders 4640 to 4657 in the amount of $28,291.25 were approved and paid.

Clerk will bill Pat Bloom for culvert purchase from county.  Culvert amount $736.29, was paid by the Township.

Bruce Auseth and Dennis Bork reported on County ATV trail discussion.  At this time a number of unanswered questions remain.  Per Dennis, this may be put on the ballot to receive public feedback for county direction.  

Clerk discussed the make and models of the new election machine for purchase as the current model will no longer be serviced by Command Central.  Bruce Auseth made motion to purchase the ICE Tabulator from Command Central, Cody Ritscher second, Motion carried.  Clerk will request invoice to be paid in September and will submit to Rural Recovery State program for possible COVID reimbursement.  State has a Security Subgrant for election security.   Clerk will contact the state to confirm if a copy machine would fall under this grant money provision.  If it  falls under the grant program, Cody Ritscher made motion to have clerk purchase copier for the town ,under the $600 max grant dollar amount; Bruce Auseth second, motion carried. Fire department asked Lincoln to put part of the Rural Recovery grant money towards mask purchase for the fire department.  Since the $5,000 grant limit will be used for the voting machine, Bruce Auseth made motion the town will pay 20% or $1,000 towards the purchase of masks to keep our volunteer fire department members safe when responding to events; Cody Ritscher second, motion carried.  This will be reimbursed to the Fire Dept in 2021.  

Cody Ritscher made motion to adjourn, Bruce Auseth seconded, meeting adjourned.  Next meeting will be Wednesday September 16th, 2020 at 6pm at the town hall.

                                                                  Carolyn Thomsen, Town Clerk
